SUBMISSION: Disposal of Old Tennis Courts and relocation of Wheatbelt Women's Health Hub

Liz Christmas, 66 Suburban Road, York 12 April 2017 SY065-06/17 APPENDIX A

MY COMMENTS:

1. page 6 Valuation:

Officers have recently engaged Independent Property Valuations to undertake a market valuation for the site. This valuation has been provided to Councillors for information as a confidential document.

For it to remain a confidential document flies in the face of the Shire's more recent values of 'openness and accountability'. Propriety requires that on a matter for public consideration and comment, the valuation should be in the Public Arena.

- 2._ If the Womens Health Hub is to move out of the Glebe St. building by 30th June and the Lease of the Old Youth Centre at Gilford St. is not to begin till 1 September 2017, where do the women meet in that interim of July and August?
- 3. What is the nature of the 'equipment currently located in the youth centre [which is] proposed to be stored and made available for use in the old Tea Rooms at the Fiorrest Oval Recreation Complex' and made available for use?
- 4. I believe it is not accurate to include in the 'Financial Effect on the Local Government' of the closing of the Glebe St properties and sale thereof combined with the relocation of the WWHH to the Old Youth Centre which is currently not used for Youth as having anything to do with the 'Prepararion of a Children and Youth Plan', since this Old Youth Centre has not been in use for some time and by the Shire's own admission there is currently no Youth Advisory Council or Youth Officer.

These other 2 transactions (Hub Relocation and Sale of the Glebe Street properties) are matters independent of the Prearation of the intended Children and Youth Plan and the budget forecasts for the latter should not be viewed as having anything to do with the Business Plan for the Old Tennis Court etc... It is a separate matter altogether, due to the Shire having let Youth matters lapse already for a time.

5. The Shire owns other properties it could have put up for sale. Why choose the Glebe Street properties in particular, when other properties could have been put up for sale?

Signed:

J. Ear a hall Churcheron

Records

From:

Gemma Priestman

Sent:

Thursday, 6 April 2017 8:21 PM

To:

Records

Subject:

I159700 - CS.SSP.5 - Proposal

SynergySoft:

1159700 - CS.SSP.5 / CCP. 39. 1

	SHIRE O	FYORK
	FILE	
	OFFICER	INITIALS
	PAULO	
		7 7 7 65
. /	OUZIC-1	EMAILED
V	07 - AP	5 2017
	/ - AF	K 7.011
	REFERRED	TO COUNCIL
	DATE	INITIALS

Re:

Proposed Disposal of Old Tennis Courts and relocation of Wheatbelt Women's Health Hub to unused youth centre

EMMCA Northam have just branched into York allowing children from 5-13 and 14-adults to learn the discipline of kick boxing. At the present moment ther is over 30 participants in 3 classes once a week. We are currently hiring the old rec centre for sessions but would prefer a space which we could store all our equipment to save it have to be carted to and from northam every week.

The numbers are increasing per week.

I feel it would be great if the youth of York (involved in kickboxing) could be looked at for the youth centre. As it is mainly needed 1 day a week for full time storage, the option would still be there for other youth activities to be involved also at the centre.

I believe the Bendigo bank sponsored the centre for youth and would love to see this remain.

Sent from my iPad

Records

From:

Sharon & Luke Mcdonald

Sent:

Thursday, 6 April 2017 7:41 PM

To:

Records

Subject:

I159699 - CS.SSP.5 - Womens Hub

SynergySoft:

I159699 - CS.SSP.5

CCP-39-1

SHIRE OF YORK

FILE

DESICER INITIALS

PAUL 19

APR 2011

REFERRED TO COUNCIL

DATE INITIALS

Dear Shire of York

I am disappointed at the proposed Youth Centre being used for the Women's Hub?

What about our YOUTH?

Some of us have spent days working with the Shire for bettering the Youth but it all seems too hard.

Nothing is happening in this department

I believe the women's hub will be better off in the Medical Centre – let them get a lease with owner of the building, surely it is better suited here than at a youth centre, in which Bendigo Bank contributed funding of the centre.

Sharon

SHIRE OF YORK
FILE CS -SS ST CCP 39. /
POFFICER AUC 19

2 7 APR 2017
REFERRED TO COUNCIL

Proposed Disposal of Old Tennis Courts and relocation of Wheatbe Women's Health Hub to unused youth centre

Dear Shire of York,

I write to the shire re the above-I do understand relocating the Wheatbelts Womens health hub but not to the Youth Centre.

They would be better located in the Medical Centre 6 Howick Street. Where I believe it is purpose built and It states that they are a non-profit community organisation providing and facilitating support groups for women (not excluding men) suffering from Chronic Illness and mental health issues. Free counselling, low cost educational and informational workshops and physical activities. This is the venue where all specialists are involved in and maybe would benefit the community better. I would even put in funding to help secure a rental for them.

The Youth centre is just that. A YOUTH CENTRE I have been told previous staff let go because it was not viable.

We spend so much money on bringing events to York yet we cannot look after our Youth -1 find it disgraceful and investing in our community especially the youth is money well spent. This is where I would like my rates to be used not on Car rally's / events.

The Centre was built for the Youth and Bendigo Bank supported a lot of funding for the building to be built. It was never completed and why would youth go there with a substandard building when their homes were a better choice. We seem to do things half-heartedly in this town.

In 2008 when I was the guardian of 3 children the Youth Centre worker was employed for 20hours per week and overtime with events held on evenings / weekends, of course it was not viable it was an unrealistic work situation and was set up to fail.

Again with Ms Kaye she was totally enthusiastic and cared for the youth and I believe the shire has lacked in this department with not talking to the youth or parents.

We have a district high school that has never been tapped into for the youth, go and ask them what they would like – do not leave it upto a meeting where parents need to be engaged but engage the youth.

I personally worked with contractor for the strategic planning 2016. I have not been able to secure funding but at the same time Shire has not come to me and say – this is what we have to

offer as in \$\$\$ what can you give. It seems to be a one way street- Shire wants business to do their primary jobs for them but not willing to put up the funding to make it happen. The expectations are seen as a one way street.

The funding keeps going to CRC for holiday programs and the same issues are raised when Parents go to book their kids in – the places are all booked. By whom? The employees of the CRC and their close friends.

I was told we could only get one lot of funding but we keep seeing the same business names being granted.

Who in the shire has the portfolio for Youth, they have not been in touch with me to say hey let's explore further together.

Again I am appalled that the easy solution is to put another group in a un used Building you seriously have to ask yourselves, have we exhausted all possibilities of the Youth Centre-I say the answer is no. Start using the facilities in which they were purposely built for.

If you would like further clarification I am available on 0419 016967 york1lpo@westnet.com.au

Kind Regards,

M W Sharon Macdonald

26.4.17



Records

From: Sent: Sharon & Luke Mcdonald

Monday, 22 May 2017 3:22 PM

To:

Records

Subject:

I160360 - CS.SSP.5 - For CEO

Attachments:

soy youth.pdf; pepition.docx

SynergySoft:

I160360 -061-391/- CS.SSP.8

Paul Crewe Suls H

INITIALS

SHIRE OF

2 2 MAY 2017

REFERRED TO COUNCIL

FILE

iu>

DATE

SY065-06/17

APPENDIX B

Dear Shire Of York,

Please find attached information I would like to submit in relation to Women's Health hub being relocated to the Youth Centre.

I am happy to work further with the Shire of York in relation to Youth of York and find a more suitable location for the Women's health hub.

I am at home with Sick Child so please accept my email and I will drop the original into the Shire Later this afternoon.

Kind Regards Sharon Macdonald

Dear Paul Martin CEO, hire of York,

We the undersigned DO NOT WANT the women's hub to be relocated to the Youth Centre. 4 Gilford Street. It was built for the Youth and it is not an OLD YOUTH CENTRE. The centre is unused as Shire has not been proactive in getting support from Community. There has been further consultation with Youth and we believe Shire need to develop a clear policy framework in partnerships and to collectively prioritise youth issues in the town.

The state of the s
9-5-17- 10-5-17
Signature
The work with the stand of the
Address Address PO BOX
Macdon ald Multiple Mult
Name Showen Mac Showen Mac Town In the Series Remark Market Now the Cone
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

JU AND CHASAMAS.

Dear Paul Martin CEO, hire of York,

We the undersigned DO NOT WANT the women's hub to be relocated to the Youth Centre. 4 Gilford Street. It was built for the Youth and it is not an OLD YOUTH CENTRE. The centre is unused as Shire has not been proactive in getting support from Community. There has been further consultation with Youth and we believe Shire need to develop a clear policy framework in partnerships and to collectively prioritise youth issues in the town.

	>/	/	7											
Date 16/6)	11/5/61	1	19-5-12											
Signature	Co Mark	1889	NAME OF THE PARTY			APPENDED TO A TO THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY						The state of the s		
		o Maricant Ro (1981)												
Name Filler	CHIRDLES HIEGISMAN	1011 (10/2 Kg	William Comment											

Dear Paul Martin CEO, ghire of York,

We the undersigned DO NOT WANT the women's hub to be relocated to the Youth Centre. 4 Gilford Street. It was built for the Youth and it is not an OLD YOUTH CENTRE. The centre is unused as Shire has not been proactive in getting support from Community. There has been further consultation with Youth and we believe Shire need to develop a clear policy framework in partnerships and to collectively prioritise youth issues in the town.

Date School Street	
2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	
Signature Color of the color o	
STANGE TO THE ST	
Mac Here Con Start He	
Address	
School Constitution of the state of the stat	
Name Name	

SUGGESTIONS WE WOULD LIKE TO SEE AT THE YOUTH CENTRE FOR ALL YOUTH	
Movie Nights	
Homework Classes	
Games	
Weekend Activities	
Youth Chaplaincy	
Education Drugs/Alcohol	
Visits from Celebrities sharing ideas	
Hang Out Sessions	Andrew and Andrew and the second and Andrew
Dance / Disco	
Learn how to make things	
Community Vegie Patch / Fruit trees	
Cooking Classes	
Sports	The second state of the second se
Arts & Crafts	
Jobs for After School	
Holiday Programmes	
School Holiday Adventures out of town	
Skate Park	
Leinstark After School Activities	
Tence of womens to the	
	nts.
	THE REAL PROPERTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PROPERTY ADDRESS OF THE PROPERTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PROPERTY ADDRESS OF THE PROPERTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PROPERTY
	THE REAL PROPERTY AND PERSONS ASSESSED AS A PROPERTY OF THE PERSONS ASSESSED.
	A STATE OF THE PERSON NAMED IN
	And the second s

Proposed Disposal of Old Tennis Courts and relocation of Wheatbelt Women's Health Hub to unused youth Centre

Dear Shire of York,

I wish to submit further information to the shire in relation to the above- I wish to reiterate, whilst we do understand relocating the Wheatbelts Women's health hub but not to the Youth Centre.

"We the undersigned DO NOT WANT the women's hub to be relocated to the Youth Centre. 4 Gilford Street. It was built for the Youth and it is not an OLD YOUTH CENTRE. The centre is unused as Shire has not been proactive in getting support from Community. There has been no further consultation with Youth and we believe Shire need to develop a clear policy framework in partnerships and to collectively prioritise youth issues in the town."

The people of York have also included some suggestions on what the youthcentre can assist in keeping the youth involved in York.

Talking with our community some suggestions of where to relocate the Women's Health hub could be considered, as some of the venues are not for profit and I am sure the little revenue they generate might help their own community group.

- YRCC I thought there was meant to be avenues for community to use meeting rooms ect.
- CWA
- St John Ambulance sub center
- York Racing
- Old CRC Building next to shire
- The old rec Centre - Pavilion Centre

If you would like further clarification I am available on 0419 016967 york1lpo@westnet.com.au

Kind Regards,

Sharon Macdonald





Ngungali Aboriginal Corporation

SY065-06/17 APPENDIX C

ABN: 52 542 742 373

ngungaliaboriginalcorporation@live.com.au

0475 057 902

Paul Martin CEO Shire Officer Joaquina Street YORK WA 6302

9/5/2017

Attention: Esmeralda Harmer

Community Development Officer

RE: Scout Hall Building-Bird St York

As per our conversation, Ngungali Aboriginal Corporation wishes to lease the above building on a permanent basis. We are a not-for-profit Organisation.

Our Organisation has been operating at a private address and wish to move to a larger premise to expand our programs/projects that will enhance the wellbeing of our Aboriginal Community.

Your support would be greatly appreciated. If you need more information please don't hesitate to ring me on 0475 057 902.

Yours sincerely

Lois Ralph Manager